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	File ID: 24-0604
	Caption: La Crosse Professional Police Supervisor Association Sergeant pay MOU
	Staff/Department Responsible: Chief Kudron and Rebecca Franzen 
	Requestor: Rebecca Franzen 
	Location: 
	Summary/Purpose: The purpose of the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is to honor language that was inadvertantly omitted from the 2018 - 2020 collective bargaining agreement ("CBA") (and subsequent contracts from 2021-2023 and 2024-2026) between the City of La Crosse and the La Crosse Professional Police Supervisor Association. 


	Background: The City and the Union entered into a ratified collective bargaining agreement on January 1, 2018. Inadvertently, an item from Section 8: Wage and Salary Schedule was omitted from the contract following negotiations in 2017. The language had been in the previous contract dated January 2015 – December 2017. January 2018 – December 2020 CBA intended language that was omitted: The position of Sergeant shall receive a premium of fifty cents ($.50) per hour in addition to their base hourly pay.



The intended language as stated above should have been carried over into the 2021-2023 CBA and the 2024-2026 CBA. 


	Fiscal Impact: No fiscal impact.  Although the language was omitted from the contract, the fifty cent ($.50) premium was paid correctly. 
	Staff Recommendation: Adopt


